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Police & Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 
Cleveland Community Safety Hub

1 Cliffland Way

Middlesbrough

TS8 9GL

Email: pcc@cleveland.pnn.police.uk 

Website: http://www.cleveland.pcc.police.uk


2021 PCC Election Working Group

Minutes

Date: Tuesday 2 March 2021

Time: 10:30

Venue: Via MS Teams




Attendees:
	Name
	Role

	Rachelle Kipling
	Interim Assistant Chief Executive – OPCC

	Elise Pout
	Standards & Scrutiny Manager – OPCC 

	Hannah Smith
	Commissioner’s Officer for Communication and Information – OPCC 

	Judith Dunn
	Support Officer (PCC Services & Communication) - OPCC

	Charlotte Rumins
	Community Hub Advisor – OPCC


Apologies:

	Name
	Role

	Will Green
	Head of Corporate Communications – Cleveland Police


	No.
	Discussed
	Outcome/Decision/ Attachment

	1
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting & Matters Arising
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as an accurate record.
The Terms of Reference were updated following discussions within the previous meeting, the ToR were approved and it was agreed that they would be published on the PCC Elections Webpage.
HS noted that the draft webpages have been tweaked based on discussions within the previous meeting, it was agreed that the website is now in an appropriate position to go live.

	

	2
	Timeline

EP shared a copy of the timeline, it was noted that the formal pre-election period begins on 22 March 2021. The office will continue to deliver on the current Police & Crime Plan during the pre-election period. 
There is an OPCC Team Meeting scheduled for Monday 8 March, it was agreed that RK would deliver a presentation to the team in relation to the PCC Elections including a briefing on the Elections Protocol and the timeline. Following the meeting, the presentation will be shared with the team to ensure all staff are fully aware of the information provided.
Discussions took place in relation to submissions to Coastal View during the formal pre-election period, consideration is to be given as to what is able to be fed into the pieces. It was noted that there is also a contractual arrangement in place for a half page advertisement graphic, RK is to enquire with SW whether there is a requirement for articles and advertisements to be continued through the pre-election period.

It was noted that the rural survey is open until the 12 April. RK noted that SW and SS are looking to launch a serious violence survey, consideration is to be given as to whether this is still appropriate and how it should be timed. RK added that there is a Youth Endowment Fund funding opportunity due to open on 26 April 2021, the results of the serious violence survey would potentially have been used to feed into the submission for this.
SW has queried the impact that the pre-election period could potentially have on the recruitment into the Youth Commission. It was agreed that recruitment could be carried out during the pre-election period as long as the formal decision has been made to carry out this process prior to the pre-election period beginning. SW should aim to produce a formal decision record form prior to the pre-election period setting out the requirements for the decision, the date the recruitment is due to commence should be included within the formal decision record form. 
It was agreed that CR would be the point of contact for pre-election queries from the team, any questions are to be collated and brought to the Election Working Group for a joint decision.
A list of key policies, decisions and strategies which require PCC sign-off is to be pulled together between Policy Officers with a deadline date for sign-off assigned to each of them. Key meetings are also to be set out with the option for the incoming PCC to have flexibility on how the structure is to be taken forward.
Discussions are to take place with the PARO in relation to the signing of the Oath, consideration is to be given as to whether the Oath is to be signed at the time of the announcement of the successful candidate or whether it is to be arranged by the OPCC. The relevant timescale for signature of the document is to be added to the timeline.


	RK to enquire with SW whether there is a requirement for articles and advertisements to be continued through the pre-election period.

	3
	Actions

The to do list was discussed, it was noted that nationally the formal pre-election period tends to be more towards the 26 March as opposed to 22 March. 
EP to contact the PARO to ensure they are aware of the delegations which are currently in place within the OPCC. RK is to be the point of contact as Deputy Monitoring Officer.
HS noted that the Choose my PCC webpage has not yet been updated, this is potentially because candidacy has not yet been formally declared. The webpage is run by the Cabinet Office. RK agreed to pick this up within the Regional Chief Executives Meeting to enquire whether any other members have been contacted by the Cabinet Office in relation to their current PCC.
Discussions took place in relation to the candidate briefing, it was noted that the session is OPCC led and focuses on the role of the PCC. The March session is to be run by the OPCC and consideration is to be given as to whether there would be benefit in the Chief attending the April session.
It was noted that the Chief has been approached by a potential candidate and RK has provided a copy of the NPCC Guidance to assist with the decision making. Individuals’ consent is also a factor in the decision making.
The initial candidate briefing session has been arranged for 12 March 2021 – 09:00-12:00. Once the webpage goes live, the session is to be publicised, CR is to be named as a point of contact for attendance to be confirmed. RK is to review the presentation from the last sessions and amend the document to suit. 
The second candidate briefing session has been arranged for 12 April 2021 – 13:00-16:00 and consideration is to be given as to how the presentation can be altered to provide different information to the first session. The ‘lightening talks’ with partners are to be one element of the second briefing session. RK is to confirm whether Probation and CPS are able to attend the sessions within the pre-election period.
Discussions took place in relation to guidance for Commissioned Services. Correspondence is to be drafted following a review of what has been done in other areas, such as Humberside. 


	RK to link in with HS to ensure appropriate wording for correspondence to Commissioned Services

	4
	Elections Protocol

RK noted that within the Elections Protocol, the Monitoring Officer is referred to throughout. As a result of the delegations in place there would be merit in amending the document to referring to ‘or the Deputy Monitoring Officer’. The document is to be formally approved by RK as Deputy Monitoring Officer. EP is to review the document for similar references.


	

	5
	Formal Pre-Election Period

This item was covered within discussions under Timeline and Actions.

	

	6
	Communications, Media & Online

Key points in relation to the website were covered earlier under the agenda. The minutes and Terms of Reference of the Elections Working Group are to be published once the site goes live. HS to email the Working Group once the site is live.
It was noted that the PCC social media accounts are now quite general with limited reference to the specific PCC in post, this is to be maintained throughout the pre-election period.
HS has received a couple of enquiries from local journalists in relation to the elections and she has referred them on to Stockton Borough Council.
Discussions took place in relation to key themes which have been identified from social media and local news.

HS provided an update in relation to current Freedom of Information requests.

	

	7
	Candidate Packs and Briefings

HS has updated the candidate briefing pack since the previous meeting. Attendees have provided further brief feedback via email, RK discussed the points she had raised.
It has been suggested that the page which is currently blank could potentially be used to highlight key funding which has been brought into the area by the OPCC. 
Once a final draft is reached, the document is to be shared with the Chief and the Force for any further suggested amendments. There are currently gaps within the document in relation to demand information, RK suggested that the document be sent to Chris Baxendale to request the data.

	

	8
	PARO Update

No items were raised for discussion under item 8.


	

	9
	Transition & Documentation

No items were raised for discussion under item 9.


	

	10
	Risks & Issues

No items were raised for discussion under item 10.
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